
Cherry Creek Basin Water Quality Authority 
8390 East Crescent Parkway, Suite 500 

Greenwood Village, Colorado 80111 
(P) 303.779.4525 (F) 303.773.2050 

January 21, 2016 

Craig Godbout - WSRA Application 
Colorado Water Conservation Board 
1313 Sherman St., Room 721 
Denver, CO 80203 

Re: Grant Application for Biological Treatment of Selenium in Concentrate 

Dear Mr. Godbout, 

The Cherry Creek Basin Water Quality Authority ("CCBWQA") is providing this letter to express support for the 
grant application for "Biological Treatment of Selenium in Concentrate" as proposed by the Arapahoe County 
Water and Wastewater Authority ("ACWWA") and the Cottonwood Water and Sanitation District ("CWSD"). 
This project would construct a Biochemical Reactor ("BCR") to remove selenium from the reject water from the 
reverse osmosis treatment process. 

Selenium concentrations in discharges to Cherry Creek, its tributaries and the Reservoir are a concern of the 
CCBWQA to protect fish and invertebrates in these ecosystems. Therefore, the development of natural treatment 
systems like this BCR, which physically removes selenium and allows discharges to meet the aquatic protection 
limits provides value for both the discharger to optimize its water source and for the CCBWQA by helping protect 
the environment. 

The BCR natural treatment system also has the potential to provide additional benefits by removing other 
constituents of concern such as nutrients. Hopefully the development of this system will further the technology 
that can protect ecosystems throughout the state. Therefore, the CCBWQA is pleased to support this application. 

Sincerely, 

Stephanie Piko 
Chairman 


















